CHATTANILE CHATTA

City of Hyattsville

Memo

To: Mayor and City Council

From: Jim Chandler, Assistant City Administrator and Director, Community & Economic Development

Date: July 28, 2021

Re: Vehicle Acquisition – Parking Compliance

Attachments: Baltimore County Master Contract (FY21)

The purpose of this memorandum is to provide the City Council with a summary of a recommendation for the purchase of a vehicle to support the City's Parking Compliance Division, through a rider of an existing contract with Baltimore County.

Summary

The City is scheduled to decommission a 2009 Honda Fit that is used by the City's Parking Compliance Division to support operations. The City has reviewed vehicle options that can (1) support operational needs and (2) are within the \$36,000 budget allocated through the FY2022-2026 Capital Improvement Plan (CIP).

Staff has determined that a 2022 Chevy Bolt will meet the City's operational needs, including adequate capacity to support the City's Automated License Plate Reader (ALPR) equipment.

The City intends on utilizing a 'piggy-back' rider on a FY2021 contract between Baltimore County and Criswell Chevrolet Inc., 503 Quincy Orchard Road, Gaithersburg, Maryland 20878.